South Bondi / Watson Precinct Minutes

Date:  24 October, 2007 
Location: Waverley Council Chambers, 3rd floor Bondi Road
Time: 7.30 – 9.30 pm
Apologies: Colin Seeger Sth Bondi/Watson 
Convener: Ludovico Fabiano
Secretary: Candice Reid-Latimer
Minutes accepted from last meeting
Community Consultation on Air Conditioners-Noise Regulations in the Waverley Area
Nada Mardini - Divisional Manager, Compliance
Air conditioning units must meet exempt criteria or be subject to D/A approval and a construction certificate. Criteria include:
* location a minimum of 1.5m off any property boundary
* not visible from the street
* a noise level not exceeding 5dBA above ambient background noise level.
The following hours of operation are required to be complied with under the Protection of the Environment Operations (Noise Control) Regulation 2000 if it permits noise into habitable rooms in other premises:

Air conditioner not to be used before 8 am after 10pm on any Saturday,
Sunday or public holiday, or before 7am or after 10 pm on any day.

Pool Pump/power tools not to be used before 8 am after 8pm on any Saturday,
Sunday or public holiday, or before 7am or after 8 pm on any day.

Should there be complaints investigators from Council will ensure there is minimal interference to adjoining properties, applying conditions should they be needed to minimise noise levels. Noise from home businesses ie. musicians must also have minimal impact on neighboring properties. If there are problems then the Rangers should be notified, with extended hours in the summer months.
Contact details for Rangers:   91308340 or  0414884393
Hours: Nov to April 6am to 8pm Monday to Wed and 6am to 10pm Thursday to Sunday
May to October 6am to 6pm Sunday to Wednesday and 6am to 8pm Thursday to Saturday

 
Community Consultation - Waverley Council's Safe Summer Initiative & Christmas/New Years Eve Events
Bobbi McIllwraith, Bondi & Beaches Manager
The role between the Community and Council divisions to ensure safety is an initiative which began 2-3 years ago to control anti-social behaviour, monitor alcohol use and allow for family events. The three main issues are Education, Events and Sober Centre for Bondi over the summer. To re-enforce positive issues printed information is provided including at the International Airport for in-bound travellers who are unaware of the laws. Advertising in backpacker’s magazines helps to provide information of what is acceptable and what is unacceptable behaviour. Over Christmas and New Years there are road closures, alcohol free zones, safety tips for licensed premises and surf safety to be promoted.
On Christmas Day there is a zero tolerance for the Beach and with security and police patrol we have seen the return of families to the Bondi Beach area. For the travellers on Christmas a Dance Event is held in the Pavilion.
However for families events include rides and this year more events scheduled for the 12-15 year old group in response to requests in the past.
On New Years Eve several local events include the family friendly Dudley Page Reserve, a managed family friendly event. At Bondi Beach in an enclosed ticketed area a dance event which has already sold out, is held. The tickets for this went on sale early this year to promote use by locals. A transport system using buses to and from Bondi Junction allows for ticket holders to move to and from the event which ends at 3am. Considering last year there were over 15,000 people with only 4 complaints the event is well received, Special enhancements include contract cleaners, use of APEC fencing, speakers to force the noise off-shore, extra bins, and police early intervention in place.
Feedback included the thoughts of one Tamarama local who was concerned as to the overflow of young party people in particular the travellers to Tamarama and Bronte beaches to escape the eyes of the police. Bobbi suggested perhaps attending one of the Safety Committee Nights which meet the 3rd Tuesday of every month or even having a Tamarama resident on Committee to help with such concerns as open fires, music, late night noise, drinking and driving; that were of concern to local residents of Tamarama. Bobbi also advised she would bring these issues to the attention of supervisors and rangers in a bid to have extra surveillance. It was also noted that extra bike patrol could be of use in this instance.
To contact Ms Bobbi McIllwraith 9362-3408 Mobile/ 0425 262 808 or e-mail bobbim@waverley.nsw.gov.au
 
General Business
I  Of great concern was the D/A of 8 Pacific Ave, Tamarama, represented to lodge complaints were numbers 9 and 10 Pacific Ave. it would seem the original D/A for existing apartments which is now out of date, was being used to build an oversized single dwelling that with-out intervention would impede on the views of neighbouring properties. Cr David Ridyard was aware of the problems and the D/A's approval was still under consideration subject to various conditions. He agreed to look further into the matter for the residents concerned who were also advised to send the concerns to various other Ward Councillors at this point.
 
II  Another resident had concerns as to dogs in Waverley, which parks they were allowed to have free reign in, or "exercise parks". Cr Ridyard spoke of Council's considerations which would include questions of insurance, and advised that Council was looking at England and Paris as examples of populations of high dog ownership to find responsible user friendly ways to exercise and socialise with dogs in our community.
 
III The issue of the uneven footpaths on Bondi Road were raised by a resident as unsafe for the users of wheelchairs. He had even witnessed people falling from their chairs due to this problem in the various heights of the footpath, in particular the south side of the street. 
 
IV One resident asked about the progress of the Tamarama Park Plan, to be told it had been approved and was available at Council for viewing.
 
V  A Tamarama resident asked about the possibility of running the power pole wires underground, and whether there had to be an unanimous decision amongst locals to have this done, also with regard to cost splitting. This question was not able to be answered and Cr Ridyard did recommend the appropriate contact for such queries.
Meeting Closed 9:10 PM
Next Meeting: December 12, 2007
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